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October 2021 

Greetings Class of 84! 

I was back on campus for Homecoming a few weeks ago and finally got to see the new Little Giant Stadium 
firsthand. As you might expect, it is a spectacular facility, and we had a great crowd on hand to cheer the Little 
Giants on to a victory. The football team is currently undefeated with a record of 5 – 0.  

Mark your calendars for Saturday, 11/13! Wabash will be hosting the 127th Monon Bell game in the new stadium. 
Mud Hollow will be reserved for tailgating. I plan to get a spot, so be sure to look me up if you are able to make it 
back for the big game. 

Class of 2025 

On August 21, President Scott Feller hoisted Caleb Mills' bell and heartily rang in 218 members of the Class of 2025 
who officially joined the ranks of Wabash men. The new students hail from 7 Countries, 17 States, and include 57 
first generation college students as well as 42 Wabash Legacies. Please consider donating to the college this year to 
help ensure that these young men continue to have the same opportunities that we had when we were there. 

And speaking of donations, thanks to all of you who made a gift last fiscal year. Fueled by a record Day of Giving in 
April, we hit the highest annual fundraising total in Wabash’s history. You can read more here. 

Sad News from Campus 

Joseph O’Rourke, Jr., who I’m sure you all remember as “Papa Joe”, passed away on August 18, 2021, at the age of 
93. “Papa Joe” joined the Wabash faculty in 1960 and taught continuously until his retirement in 1997. Together 
with Vic Powell, they produced generations of articulate communicators and brilliant lawyers, as well as state and 
national debate champs. A private funeral service was held on Saturday, September 4 at St. John's Episcopal Church. 
A celebration of Papa Joe’s life will be held in Spring 2022. 

Whenever. Wherever. Wabash. 

Stay up to date with campus activities with the Wherever. Whenever. Wabash. web site, an online hub to help bring 
Wabash Together: Check it out for upcoming events and downloadable content. 

That’s all for now. Please send us updates about where you are and what you are up to these days, and we’ll include 
it in future letters. 

As always, we hope this letter finds you all healthy, safe, and happy and your lives returning to a “New Normal” with 
all our best wishes. 

Bill (Bildo) Havlin 

W.A.F. 
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